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14 January 2022

Dear Parent
As many of you will know, Covid advice from the NI Assembly has changed several times over the course of

this year and recently, we have had a few more changes regarding testing and isolation. Full details on the
latest arrangements can be accessed at the following link:

https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/coronavirus-covid-19-self-isolating-and-c|ose-contacts#toc-0 and the
key points are summarised in the flow charts below.

It is also worth noting that PHA has indicated that the 90-day exemption is now gone as the Omicron
variant is sufficiently different from previous ones to cause re-infection.

| have included a letter from the Education Minister, which highlights the mitigations which exist within

schools. In WPSNU we continue to:
* Promote good hand and respiratory hygiene
»  Maximise natural ventilation by having doors and windows open. (if your child is cold they can wear a

fleece over the top of their sweatshirt).

Once again | appreciate your ongoing support by:
» Using the one-way system in the playground (the signs are gone but the system is still in place)

» Wearing masks when in the school grounds

»  Maintaining social distance
» Informing me if your child tests positive on LFD or PCR (text our Covid number 07359015420 leaving

your child’s name and the name of their teacher).

Moving forward and on the advice of EA | will only inform you if the confirmed case, tested positive
within 48 hours of being in school. Outside this time frame it is more likely to be household/out of
school transmission as opposed to in school transmission.

Kind regards.

J LOUGHINS
Principal
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Which Covid-19 test i
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No Covid-19 symptoms Covid-19 symptoms

Take an LFD test twice a week Self isolate and
or before higher risk activities book a PCR test

My LFD test is positive My PCR test is positive

Self isolate for 10 days after the day Self isolate for 10 days after the day
you took the test you took the test.

You can stop self-isolating from day /7 with You can stop self m*«'—mn{ from day 7 with
| J Y

2 negative LFDs at least 24 hours apart 2 negative LFDs at least 24 hours apart

The earliest date you can take the first The earliest date you can take the first
LFD is day 6 LFD s day 6

You do not need to book a PCR test
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Only book a PCR test
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if yvou develop symptoms

*Children under 5: A single Lateral Flow Test is required

Daily Lateral Flow Tests are not required

Asymptomatic e ﬁ I'lv-affh
I Lateral Flow Testing |

No COVID symptoms COVID simptoms

Take an LFD test twice a week Self isolate and

or betore higher nsk activities book a PCR test

My LFD test is positive My PCR test is positive

Self isolate for 10 days after the day Self isolate for 10 days after the day
you 100k the test you look the test

You can stop self-isolating from day 7 with You can stop 3@!1»150*(“1:19 from day 7 with

2 negative LFDs at least 24 hours aparl 2 negative LIFDs at least 24 hours apart

The earliest date you can take the firs The earliest date you can take the first
LED is day 6 LFED s day 6

You do not need to book a PCR tes!
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13 January 2022

Dear Parent

Firstly can | say that our children and young people should be praised for adapting so
well to the impact of COVID on their education. As parents you have continued to offer
invaluable support to our schools and educational settings to enable your children’s
learning to continue, particularly during periods of disruption. Our educational staff
have continued to ensure that children remain at the core of all of their work despite
the range of difficult challenges that they continue to face. Everyone in the education
sector will continue to work as hard as we can to ensure our children and young people
can continue their learning in a safe environment.

We are now in the midst of another phase of the pandemic, with the new Omicron
variant leading to significant case numbers across our communities. Case numbers
in children and staff are likely to continue to reflect those in the community and we can
expect some disruption in the coming weeks. My focus has been, and remains, on the
continuing provision of education within our schools for all our children.

The pandemic affects us all and so much of our lives has been disrupted by the need
to follow the public health advice. Your children have already endured very significant
disruption to their education. | want to reassure you that the NI Executive continues
to have a shared objective to keep schools safe and open, because the best place for
children and young people is in school.

There continue to be measures in educational settings to help manage COVID-19,
including those put in place locally by each school and setting. These include:

- use of face-coverings in post-primary schools;

- a twice weekly asymptomatic testing programme;

- maximising natural ventilation;

- retaining pupils in consistent groups wherever possible; and
- promotion of good hand and respiratory hygiene.



Young people aged 12 and over and all staff have also been able to access the
Executive’s vaccination programme. All of these measures together are helping us to
keep our schools open and reduce risk. The current public health advice does not
recommend any additional measures and the Chief Medical Officer said at the Health
Committee last week “There is no magic one thing that can be put in place in schools
other than a continued focus on all those things that work.”

Much has been said on the importance of ventilation in reducing COVID risks. | have
been advised by Health colleagues that natural ventilation, by opening windows, is the
single most effective measure. The installation of air filtration units would not, for
example, allow schools to close the windows as natural ventilation remains
paramount. Opening windows periodically can, at this time of year, result in cooler
classrooms. Schools will do their best to keep classrooms at an appropriate
temperature and | have encouraged them to be flexible in their uniform policy to ensure
pupils are able to be comfortable. If your school has any issue with ventilation, be
assured that my Department has made funds available to carry out any necessary
works.

We do have to recognise that in some cases over the next few weeks schools may not
be able to continue to operate as normal. There may be staff shortages due to illness
or self-isolation and there could be significant numbers of pupils absent as well.
Schools have plans in place to deal with these issues and this means your child may
experience some changes to their normal school day. This could include the need to
use more substitute teachers, to prioritise teaching for those pupils sitting key exams,
or in some cases to move pupils to remote learning for short periods until pressures
have eased. | have confidence in the leaders of all our schools and education settings
to do all that is necessary to protect and support our children and their learning in the
time ahead.

On Monday | outlined in the Assembly how we are helping schools who are having
difficulties with teacher sickness levels, including asking recently retired teachers to
come back to work and seeking to bring other qualified teachers back into schools. |
have also asked student teachers to provide additional help in the coming weeks.

The intention at present is for public examinations to go ahead across the UK. CCEA,
the local examination board, has made changes to GCSE, AS and A Level
qualifications to take account of the disruption experienced by students. This means
that students will have to take fewer examinations in Summer 2022. More detailed
information is available on the CCEA website. CCEA will also ensure that grading for
students in 2022 takes account of the disruption experienced by learners and that they
are not disadvantaged due to the pandemic.

There are also back-up plans in place for pupils who miss exams due to illness or self-
isolation. Should the public health situation change and public examinations have to
be cancelled, | have agreed contingency arrangements for qualifications to be
awarded on the basis of teacher judgement, as in 2021. All of our young people will
be enabled to complete their qualifications and progress to the next phase of
education, employment or training.



Although there is likely to be some continued disruption in schools in the time ahead,
| want to recognise how all of those involved have continued to show extraordinary
determination and resilience throughout this pandemic. It has been a long and difficult
road that we have all travelled over the last two years, | hope and trust that there are
much brighter days ahead.

Regards
Macthel e Mo

Michelle Mcllveen MLA
Minister of Education



